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“The past is behind, learn from it. The future is ahead, prepare for it.  

The present is here, live it.”  

            - Thomas S. Monson 

Dear Parents and Carers 

There’s nothing like a nice, calm first week after a break, and this week has been nothing like a nice, calm week ! 
The secondary school age group like routines despite what they say, but it’s been a combination of clocks going 
back, different getting-up time, horrible weather and a school closure day…. Fortunately, the vast majority of   
students cope very well, and thank you too for your part in getting things back to normal, especially after          
yesterday’s break in service 

Storm Ciaran: better safe than sorry 

Mentioning yesterday, I drove in this morning and it didn’t look like there had been a storm at all, apart from one 
branch and a few puddles. However, hindsight is a wonderful thing, and with the forecast on Wednesday night, 
media coverage, Devon’s statement, our semi-rural area I made the decision to close. I often refer to “safe, happy 
and successful”, and safety comes first. But thank you for your understanding, turning around domestic           
arrangements overnight, putting up with remote learning, and for keeping things as normal as possible. 

Coming Up This Half-Term: Dates for Diaries 

Post-16 Open Evening. Thursday 9th November. I might have mentioned this already… 

Grimm Tales. Wednesday 15th November. A one evening only drama performance at the Barnfield in which    
various groups of students perform a variety of pieces based on the fairy tales of the Brothers Grimm. I ’m looking 
forward to this  

GCSE Presentation Evening. Thursday 23rd November. The invitations have gone out to students in last year’s 
Year 11, the Class of 2023 ! Students will receive their GCSE Certificates, and there will be additional recognition 
in each subject for the top achieving student and the student making most progress, as well as an overall award. 

Christmas Concert. 5th December, St John the Baptist Church, Broadclyst. 

Parent Governors Vacancies 

A “heads-up” that we will be shortly sending out communications about this; we seek nominations and there will 
be an election process. Becoming a Parent Governor offers you the opportunity to make a real contribution to the 
life and work of our academy. Governors play a key role in the leadership of the academy and work together with 
the Principal, staff and other governors to ensure that Clyst Vale provides a challenging and supportive            
environment for its students. And there’ll be a new Principal in January, so don’t be put off at the thought of work-
ing with me! 

Follow our Facebook Page via the link below: 

Clyst Vale Community College | Facebook  

Not to be missed ! Our Post-16 Open Evening is on Thursday 9th November starting at 6.00 pm, with a 
presentation by Miss Haynes (Head of Sixth Form) at 6.00pm and 7.00pm.  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228


Sixth Form News 

The focus is very much on next week’s Open Evening. Our Sixth Form is unique, bespoke, brilliant, but it’s a bit of a 
hidden jewel. A bit like Clyst Vale itself. If your child is in Year 11, please come along; we welcome interest and    
applications from students attending other schools, so please invite your neighbours as well. 

Our A-level Geographers were lucky with the weather: their fieldwork visit to Slapton was on Wednesday, just    
avoiding Storm Ciaran. 

MADE training are coming in soon for two hour sessions with Year 12 about the transition to A-level study and     
expectations; and with Year 13 about exam technique. 

Great fun this week with a Halloween Costume Competition in aid of the Teenage Cancer Trust. I am reliably       
informed that the Banana was both fantastic and hilarious, although was just pipped by the Inflatable Dinosaur as the 
eventual winner. Only at Clyst Vale…. 

News of Former Students 

You might already have seen on the Performing Arts Facebook page that Tom Palmer has graduated from the    
London College of Music with a first class degree in Actor Musicianship; twin brother Robbie also gained a first class 
degree from Bournemouth University in TV Production. It was clearly an excellent year, because Amelia Hopkinson 
also achieved a first, in Journalism from Derby University. Really well done to all of them ! (Although I ’m feeling old – 
I remember Tom and Amelia starring in a CVCC production of 39 Steps, one of my all-time best school memories, 
which must have been 7 years ago…) 

On-Line Safety Newsletter 

You’ll see later on in the Newsletter the latest edition of the monthly on-line safety newsletter which we are pleased 
to send out. Well worth a read ! 

Best wishes, 

Follow our Facebook Page via the link below: 

Clyst Vale Community College | Facebook  

Kevin Bawn 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228


STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

RED SCHOOL 

7RER   No Permission to Name 

7RGG   Freddie Tweedie 

8RDFE   Rosie Pulman 

8RTMA   Evie Isaacs 

9RBAT   No Permission to Name 

9RNS  Ollie Westaway 

10RZB   Jullia Zambonini 

10RSGA   Alfie Smith 

11RMA

H 
  Amber O’Neill 

11RCMO   Millie Mills 

GREEN SCHOOL 

7GRTU   No Permission to Name 

7GHE  No Permission to Name 

8GMNA   No Permission to Name 

8GLT    

9GCMC   Leo Bradley 

9GDJ   Emily Gill 

10GABR   Holly Walsh 

10GDH   Eloise Hughes 

11GAWO   No Permission to Name 

11GGT   Heidi Morcrette 

YELLOW SCHOOL 

7YCBO   Emily Commander 

7YCFL   No Permission to Name 

8YGGA   Maxwell Powe 

8YBHA   Zara Adlem 

9YMBR    

9YSWA   Daisy Andrew 

10YSS   Jasmine Harris 

10YADA   Alisa Adlem 

11YDST   Harry Crees 

11YEHA  Lily Payne 



CALENDAR DATES 

Follow our Facebook Page via the link below: 

Clyst Vale Community College | Facebook  

DATE EVENT 

Thursday 9th November Post 16 Open Evening 

Saturday 11th November Ten Tors Day Training Walk 2 

Thursday 23rd November GCSE Celebration Evening 1830-2030 

Week Commencing Monday 27th November Y11 Mock Exams  

Saturday 2nd/Sunday 3rd December Ten Tors Weekend Camp 1 

Tuesday 5th December Christmas Concert Broadclyst Church 

Wednesday 6th December Y12 Geography Trip—Plymouth Urban Regeneration 

Thursday 7th December Flu Immunisations &  

Y13 Parents Evening 4.30-6.30pm 

Wednesday 14th December Shepton Mallett Trip 

The Clever Chefs autumn menu is available on our 

website via the link below: 

https://www.clystvale.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/

CleverChefs-Menu-Autumn-Term-2023.pdf 

  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228
https://www.clystvale.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/CleverChefs-Menu-Autumn-Term-2023.pdf
https://www.clystvale.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/CleverChefs-Menu-Autumn-Term-2023.pdf


Year 7 Halloween Pumpkin competition 

 

Congratulations to Tiana Tonkin 7YCBO for her winning entry into the         

Year 7 Halloween Pumpkin competition 

Well done to everyone who entered - there were some fantastic scary              

creations! 





...An eclectic mix of short plays.  

Our students, from years 7-13, are thrilled to 

be staging a diverse array of theatrical genres, 

from the reality of verbatim theatre to the     

retelling of some classic fairy tales.  

Clyst Vale Community College are returning to the Barnfield Theatre 

to present an eclectic mix of short plays.  

Our students, from years 7-13, are thrilled to be staging a diverse     

array of theatrical genres, from the reality of verbatim theatre to the 

retelling of some classic fairy tales. After a day of hard work,       

adrenalin and excitement at teaching and dress rehearsing the short 

pieces the students will be bursting to perform to their audience.   

We hope you can join us for the climax of what will be an exhilarating 

and memorable day!  

Wednesday 15th November at 7pm 

Tickets adults £10 child £7.50 available from 

Exeter Northcott Theatre (01392 726363) 





 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





 

Homework Club in IT2 

Monday to Friday Lunchtime 

1.30-2pm 

Monday to Thursday After-

school 3.30—4.45pm 

 

 



 

 

Edulink and contacting the College 

 Please do not address emails, or replies to Edulink messages, to Edulink@clystvale.org.  It is an 
unmonitored mailbox and will not go to anyone.  Parents/carers need to reply to Edulink messages 
via the app, online, or via email, as this will then be directed to the staff member who sent the 
message to you.  Or, please contact the teacher or admin@clystvale.org. 

There is also a contact form and details here: http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/ 

Follow our Facebook Page via the link below: 

Clyst Vale Community College | Facebook  

mailto:Edulink@clystvale.org
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228


Attendance, Absence and Requests for Absence 

Please let the College know of any absence on the first day it occurs. If the absence 

continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each subsequent day of 

absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot simply assume a 

student's sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the reason for absence 

is due to continuing illness. 

 

If you do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason 

for absence. This is important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. 

 

Please note, the College may ask you to provide medical proof if a student is absent from 

College due to illness. 

 

Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct 

link between attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical 

appointments means that often students can attend school first, and return afterwards. 

By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping their attendance levels as 

high as possible. Therefore, we ask that parents/carers send their child into school for 

morning registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the 

morning. Similarly, appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be 

arranged after Period 4 - during lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school 

after a lunchtime appointment, if they can. 

 

Thank you for your support in helping your child maximise their attendance and learning. 

 

For Years 7 - 11 Absences 

Please ring: Sharon Leaman/Cath Prunty (Attendance Officers) 

Direct line: 01392 463911 

Email: studentabsence@clystvale.org 

 

For Year 12 - 13 Absences 

Please ring Sue Voysey—Assistant to Head of Post 16 

Direct line: 01392 462697 

Email: voyseys@clystvale.org and copy in Head of Sixth Form: haynesc@clystvale.org  


